 MMITTEEEGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


Notes of a Meeting of the Games Barn Sub-Committee held on Thursday 1 September 2011 
held in the Committee Room, Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:  Bill Smyth (Chairman), Sylvia Homewood, Len Lawrence, Tim Oliver, Sue Palmer, Lois Tilden and Claire Finley (Parish Clerk, Games Barn Secretary & Treasurer).  No members of the public were present. Apologies: Rayner Missing 
Chairman Bill Smyth welcomed all present. There were no declarations of interest. 
1. Egerton Pre-school proposal 
Bill Smyth had represented the Games Barn at a meeting facilitated by the Chair of the Parish Council, Alison Richey, which also involved the Village Hall and Sports Pavilion representatives, at which it was agreed to investigate closer ties between the three resources of the village – hall, games barn and pavilion – with the possibility of a more central use of space and finances between the three.  Bill Smyth went on to say that following that meeting each committee had been asked to go away and discuss the merits of that proposal and this was the purpose of the meeting.  
Bill Smyth reported that Egerton Pre-school had written to the Parish Council outlining their wish to offer more flexible opening hours, which was not possible in their current location at the Village Hall, due to the Hall being oversubscribed with bookings.   The possibility of the Games Barn, which was not, oversubscribed providing a home for the pre-school had been tentatively raised.  The pre-school had provided a wish list of facilities they would require which Bill Smyth circulated to the meeting.  Bill Smyth noted that the Pre-school could move out of the village in their search for more flexible space which would be unfortunate for the village, as it was a valuable resource for villagers but also because of lost income to the Hall.   Bill Smyth further noted that Richard King (KCC councillor) had a grant available which, with the committee’s permission would be applied for. The deadline for a grant application was 30 September 2011. 
Claire Finley reported that she had met with Sarah Siddons, the manager of the Pre-school, the pre-school treasurer and two Early Years specialists from KCC and suggested that the pre-school draw up a business plan as a starting point for any changes.   Claire Finley noted that KCC Early Years had no money to offer the pre-school as a grant. 
Lois Tilden wondered what steps the pre-school were taking to access funds for themselves, such as the lottery. She felt it was important that the pre-school committed to some element of self-funding the project and a business case was an ideal way of satisfying other funding bodies they may approach and the burden should not fall solely on the shoulders of the Games Barn, which should only be looking to top up any funds accessed. 
Sylvia Homewood was concerned how the alterations that pre-school would require would be funded.
Bill Smyth replied that as the Games Barn was owned by the Parish Council they would have to take the lead if certain funding options were pursued. 

Sue Palmer was interested to know if there was any cost information regarding the development of the Games Barn, in order to accommodate the pre-school.  Bill Smyth replied that as the idea was at its earliest stage no formal costings had been requested. 

Sue Palmer agreed that the 3 village assets should be interchangeable but felt that there may be possible opposition from the older generation in the village to the Games Barn being used for anything other than sport related activities.  
Lois Tilden was interested to know whether the pre-school would displace or deter other users and what effect, if any, it would have on the rates i.e. would the games barn be classed as a commercial operation and if it would increase the insurance premiums.  
Claire Finley replied that pre-school had their own employer’s liability insurance as well as contents insurance to cover their equipment.  

The meeting agreed that Bill Smyth would apply for the grant for improvements to the Games Barn.  

The meeting closed at 8.40pm 

Signed............................................................  

Dated............................................................
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